Housing Theme Focus Group Minutes

10 March 2005

Present:
Stephen Cooke

Resident



(Chair) 

Joice Richards

BNDfC Theme Manager

Rob Slow


SCC East Regeneration Team
Glenn Lanneman

SCC Home Owners Scheme

Hannah York


SCC Rock Street / Catherine Street Team

Emma Msigiti

Resident

Ophelia Clarke

BNDfC Community Engagement Team
Thomas Coldron

BNDfC Administrator

	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Apologies

Caroline Stiff


SCC Housing


	

	2. 
	Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes were approved.


	

	3. 
	Matters Arising

None.


	

	4. 
	Project Update

Home Owners

Glenn gave a summary of the figures involved. It is positive that homeowners are contributing an average £320 on top of the £500 put in by this scheme.
The next area to be done is Roe Lane. Leafleting will start on Monday.

A meeting has been held with sub-contractors in order to keep them up to date and ensure they are working to the same standard.

Emma asked about the case of a friend of hers who had recently bought a house on Carwood estate. Has she missed out on the facelift scheme? She was advised to call the team on 2734623.

Catherine Street Triangle
Hannah gave a handout showing a summary of the project, including the types of properties. Work on Rock Street has begun on 7th March. Starting from No. 228 upwards then back down the other side.

Emma asked about the empty site on Fox Street. Hannah will look into this.
On 1st April the team in charge of this will be joining the East Regeneration Team at the Old Library, Firth Park.

Heart of Burngreave

Door to door surveys have now been done, including several attempts to contact the owners of some properties. There have been 9 responses – mostly from tenants. They were unable to see many of the landlords.

A draft delivery plan is being put together by Caroline Stiff and Arches Housing. This area is different as it already has funding. Once the delivery plan is complete it will be possible to see whether the current funding is sufficient.
A summary sheet was presented to the group showing what housing exists in the area. Every effort has been made to allow people to stay in the area and looking at the numbers in this report it looks as though it will be possible to give people the houses they want and the tenure they want.

Emma asked how soon people can express an interest in getting property there. Rob replied that there is nothing to prevent people doing that now.


	

	5. 
	Theme Manager’s Report
Joice presented her report to the meeting. There were no questions or comments


	

	6. 
	Woodside Demolition Project Group

Rob Slow reported that no positive progress has yet been made. They are awaiting the approval of the Burngreave / Firvale Masterplan. There has been no progress in rehousing the two remaining residents.
A development brief will have to be done for this project and Rob proposed that both the Theme Strategy Group and Theme Focus Group should have the opportunity to see this and comment.
Joice Richards remarked that we need to keep an eye on the density of housing proposed for Woodside.

There are three major housing developments in the area: Woodside, Catherine Street and Ellesmere. These need to be phased but the details are still in discussion with each development having arguments in favour of it being first. Catherine Street has the funding in place.

Stephen Cooke asked whether this group can have the information about what community infrastructure will be in Woodside. Rob Slow replied that he can find out what has been factored into developments. The development briefs will be done in conjunction with each other so they should be cohesive. He will report back in 2 months about this and also about eco-houses, lifetime living, etc. in the new developments. 


	

	7. 
	Proposed Projects

None

	

	8. 
	Any Other Business

Hockerton Visit
Eleven people, including Stephen Cooke, have been on a trip to Hockerton on Saturday to see some eco-friendly houses.  Stephen will report back to the next Theme Strategy Group meeting. 
Housing improvement scheme
Rob Slow reported on the Theme Strategy Group’s input into which areas would be prioritised. The group made a recommendation of which would be the most appropriate roads to do which would fit into the overall strategy for the area. Rob fed these suggestions back to the Private Sector Housing Renewal team but they said that they have already made the decision. He will get more information about this and will report to the next Theme Strategy Group meeting.

Other schemes may be able to do the improvements in the strategic areas identified by the strategy group, such as the south end of Rock Street.  He will get more information about this and will report to the next Theme Strategy Group meeting.


	

	9. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

Next meeting is on Thursday 12th May 2005, 6-8pm in the BCAT Meeting Room.

	


